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REREGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, MAY 22, 2018 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Flozell Daniels, Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Barbara Waiter, Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Sharon Wegner 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Deferred
RTA CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT

On behalf of the Board of Commissioners, Commissioner Roth extended Deslie Isidore condolences on her father’s passing. 
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT
New Business (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)


Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to add Chairman of the Board and Personnel Matters to the agenda.  Verbal Motion 18-040 was approved unanimously.

EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOTE TO CONSIDER)


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to go into Executive Session at 10:05 a.m. on the matter:

· Francis Falls, et al v. RTA, ET AL – USDC NO. 16-2499

· Metal Shark Design/Build Ferry Vessels Construction Agreement 
· Chairman of the Board and Personnel Matters
Verbal Motion 18-041 was approved unanimously.


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to come out of Executive Session at 10:28 a.m. Verbal Motion No. 18- 042 was approved unanimously.

New Business (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD


Commissioner Waiters move and Commissioner Roth seconded to nominate Commissioner Daniels as Chairman of the RTA Board.  Verbal Motion 18-043 was approved unanimously.
PERSONNEL MATTERS 


Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to enter into contract negotiations with Jarred Munster, Interim Executive Director and Deslie Isidore, Executive Assistant.  Verbal Motion 19-044 was approved unanimously.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:


Commissioner Wegner stated that the Jefferson Parish Director of Transit wanted to thank everyone for moving the Regional Pass forward. 
CONSENT AGENDA

Deslie Isidore stated that all items presented to the Finance Committee on May 15, 2018 were reviewed and were recommended for adoption.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to adopt the Consent Agenda Items.  Resolution No. 18-026 was adopted unanimously.

TO AWARD:

PICKUP TRUCK


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for a Pickup Truck.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to approve the contract award to Premier Chrysler Jeep Dodge for One Pickup Truck. Resolution 18-027 was adopted unanimously.

PROFESSIONAL A&E ON-CALL SERVICES – SMALL BUSINESS – CANAL STREET FERRY TERMINAL PEDESTRIAN BRIDGE – REQUESTED TO ASSIGN A TASK ORDER FOR ENGINEERING SERVICES 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Business – Canal Street Ferry Terminal Pedestrian Bridge – Requested to Assign a Task Order for Engineering Services. 


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to approve the contract for the Task Order Proposal for the Canal Street Ferry Terminal Pedestrian Bridge.  Resolution 18-028 was adopted unanimously.
ENGHOUSE IVR SOFTWARE UPGRADE 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for authorization to award a contract to Enghouse for an IVR Software Upgrade.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to approve the contract to Enghouse for an IVR Software Upgrade.  Resolution 18-029 was adopted unanimously.
DIESEL PARTICULATE FILTER CLEANING EQUIPMENT 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to for authorization to award a contract for Diesel Particulate Filter Cleaning Equipment to FSX Equipment, Inc.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to approve the contract with FSX Equipment, Inc.  Verbal Motion 18-030 was adopted unanimously.
TO SOLICIT:

FLUID ANALYZER MACHINES


Deslie Isidore stated that staff requested authorization to issue a solicitation for Fluid Analyzer Machines.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to authorize the solicitation of Fluid Analyzer Machines.  Verbal Motion 18-045 was approved unanimously.
VIDEO SURVEILLANCE (CCTV) ADDITIONS AND UPGRADES


Deslie Isidore stated that staff requested authorization to issue solicitation for Video Surveillance (CCTV) Additions and Upgrades.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to authorize the solicitation of the Video Surveillance (CCTV) Additions and Upgrades.  Verbal Motion 18-046 was approved unanimously.

TO CANCEL:
BUS SIMULATORS 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted to cancel the award for Bus Simulators.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to approve the cancelation of Bus Simulators.  Resolution No. 18-031was adopted unanimously.
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT

The report was sent out in advance.

GRANTS:

FISCAL YEAR 2018 SECTION 5307 GRANT APPLICATION

Deslie Isidore reported that staff was requesting authorization to file a Grant Application under Section 5307 Fiscal Year 2018 funding in the amount of $9,4000,000 for the following PM (Bus) $8,878000; Video Surveillance $92,000; Preventative Maintenance (Ferry) $430,000.  The total eligible cost is $11,750,000 and would be funded 80% FTA/20% RTA match.  Federal participation would be $9,400,000 the RTA local match would be $2,242,500 and the State of Louisiana will provide a 20% local match of $107,500.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to authorize the Fiscal Year 2018 Section 5307 Grant Application.  Resolution No 18-032 was adopted unanimously.

FISCAL YEAR 2018 SECTION 5339 GRANT APPLICATION 


Deslie Isidore reported that staff was requesting authorization to file a Grant Application for the Purchase of (10) Paratransit Mini Buses, (7) Paratransit Minivans and Miscellaneous Equipment for FY 2018 under Section 5339 for $840,566.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to authorize the Fiscal Year 2018 Section 5339 Grant Application.  Resolution No. 18-033 was adopted unanimously.

FISCAL YEAR 2018 SECTION 5337 GRANT APPLICATION


Deslie Isidore reported that staff was requesting authorization to file a Grant Application for Preventative Maintenance (Rail); St. Charles Paint & Repair; Portable Skid Pressure Washers; Axle & Gear Rebuild w/Gear Set; Switch Tongue/Components Replacements; Portable Track Hand Tampers; Rail Division Shop Tools & Equipment and Preventative Maintenance (HOV) for FY 2018 under Section 5337 for $4,149,625.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to authorize the Fiscal Year 2018 Section 5337 Grant Application.  Resolution No. 18-034 was adopted unanimously.

EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT 

Justin Augustine reported that he provided the Board with the draft of the Alternatives Analysis for the Downtown Transfer Center and staff was awaiting a legal opinion from General Counsel regarding the Bus Simulators for Commissioner Herrera.

Justin Augustine stated that the 1st Quarter DBE Report was presented at the Finance Committee and submitted to the Commissioners and Commissioner Gardere helped staff with the new reporting system.

Chairman Daniels stated that staff would hear from the Tourists and Marketing Corporation regarding the RTA’s DBE Model.


Justin Augustine stated that there were no incidents during Jazz Fest.


Justin Augustine reported that the RTA received a Grant for the Algiers Ferry Terminal in the amount of $2,437,067 and he has met with Councilmember Kristen Palmer and the Friends of the Ferry. 

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine stated that he would give the Commissioners a timeline of the project.


Commissioner Waiters stated that it was very important to meet with the Algiers Community.


In response to Commissioner Daniels, Commissioner Waiters stated that the staff needed to reach out to the Hospitality Community.


Justin Augustine reported that the staff was going to meet with the First Responders and Emergency Agencies and the City of New Orleans for the Planning Stages of the Hurricane Season.

Justin Augustine reported that New Orleans along with Seattle, Phoenix and Houston, was one of four cities where bus ridership increased in 2017.
In response to Chairman Daniels, Justin Augustine reported that the Board invested $13 Million for additional bus service in 2016 and the community was using the bus service which was a return on the RTA’s investment.

Justin Augustine reported that staff participated in a Leadership Development Program for a year and all participants graduated.

Tanguy Bouton gave a report on Transdev’s Electric Bus Operations; this report can be found in the meeting folder.

Justin Augustine reported that the Electric Bus Demonstration was held over a weekend; 3 different manufacturers participated and it would be the Board of Commissioner’s choice decide which type of bus the agency selected.

In response to Commissioner Gardere, Justin Augustine reported that the Federal Government has money available to partner with an Electric Bus Manufacturer; the City Council passed a resolution stating that the RTA should have a total electric bus fleet by 2032 but the Board of RTA has not taken a position and Transdev would get the Board the necessary information to make the correction decision.
In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine reported that the electric buses needed to be based on the community of New Orleans and the staff of Transdev was being trained to take each community in to consideration.

Commissioners Waiter asked that staff report to the Board the challenges that other agencies are having with the Electric Buses.

Justin Augustine reported that every week there was someone from Transdev checking on the new ferry boats.
Justin Augustine reported that the ferries were the property of the State of Louisiana and there was a process when naming the State’s assets and there was a group to help name a revenue generating asset and in the interim process the boats are named RTA I and RTA II.
In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine reported that the bike racks are in the back of the boat and they were not installed at this walk through.
Justin Augustine showed the Board of Commissioners pictures of the ferry.

Justin Augustine reported that the ferry has to go through the Coast Guard inspection before it is released to the RTA.

Justin Augustine went over the changes that staff requested from the builders when inspecting the ferries; these changes were made to accommodate the ferry; passengers.

Justin Augustine reported that the ferries were aluminum vehicles and had to “kiss the dock” when docking and the Captains of the new ferry boats will also go through simulation training.
Justin Augustine invited the Commissioners to go to the Metal Shark Factory to see the ferries.
FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Commissioner Herrera reported that the Finance Committee had a quorum and RTA General Counsel was reviewing the Cancelation of the Bus Simulators and Genia Browder was looking into increasing the DBE Goal on the Video Surveillance (CCTV) Additions and Upgrades.

Commissioner Herrera reported that the RTA was awarded a grant for $2.4 Million for the ferry terminal and on the agenda staff received authorization to apply for three grants and wanted the public support for these grants.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that the staff person to contact regarding the RTA grants was Stephanie Pulley.


Justin Augustine reported that if any group or community member wanted to write a letter of support, the letter would become a part of the grant application and the RTA has done well in receiving grant money.


Commissioner Herrera reported that Ronald Baptiste would present the Financial Statements in a new format.


Commissioner Herrera reported that in the Financial Statements the public will see how important federal and state dollars are to the operation of the RTA.

Commissioner Herrera reported that staff was still working on the Economic Impact of the Strategic Mobility Plan; the first phase was almost completed and hopefully would be presented at the next Finance Committee Meeting.
Commissioner Waiters reported that the RTA needed to tell the stories of passengers to present to the Legislators to let them know how transit affect’s the riders.

Commissioner Herrera stated that he would send a copy of a letter of support that can be used to send to the Legislators.

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS – APRIL  

Ronald Baptiste reported that in the Net Operating Revenue Line Item, RTA’s net operating revenues have exceeded operating costs by $7.8 Million; for the first four months of 2018, Net Operating Revenue has exceeded expectations by about $1.4 

Million.


Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding Revenue Sources, about 80% of RTA’s operating revenue comes from sales tax and spikes in March and April revenues (and ridership) happen every year.  Expectation is for monthly revenue (and ridership) to continue to decrease until the fall.

Ronald Baptiste reported that there was a 23% fare recovery in April due to the annual ridership spike and fare recovery ratio is in line with other agencies, which typically range from 10% to 30% and RTA has not raised fares sine 1999 keeping prices low for passengers. 

Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the Debt Service Coverage Ratio, the RTA consistently earns sufficient operating income to cover debt interest and principal, without dipping into reserves.

Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding Capital Investments, in 2018 RTA has invested 25% more than planned in new capital projects and this high rate likely reflects some projects planned for 2017, but delayed to 2018.


In response to Chairman Daniels, Ronald Baptiste reported that staff has the information for the Strategic Mobility Plan as part of the budgetary process.


Justin Augustine stated that the benchmarks are in the performance indicators.


Ronald Baptiste reported that payments on liability claims were an average of 0.5% of revenues for the first four months of 2018.


Ronald Baptiste reported that there are slides on reserve information where staff can show what the RTA cash accumulation and the restricted assets are.
COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 


Chairman Herrera reported the RTA’s Budget was looking much better and the RTA did not get awarded a couple of grants for which it had applied.


Commissioner Herrera reported that the RTA was applying for three additional grants. 

PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATION
TO AWARD:

PROFESSIONAL A&E ON-CALL SERVICES – SMALL BUSINESS – ADA MODIFICATIONS – 6 ST. CHARLES STREETCAR STOPS 


Deslie Isidore read the resolution into the record.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Deslie Isidore stated that Lee Circle was not one of the stops on the ADA Modification list.

Justin Augustine reported that during negotiations Lee Circle was not one of the designated stops but it does not mean that in the future this would not be one of the stops designated but, due to the financial impact, the judge decided that the RTA should start with six stops and once these are completed then a decision would be made to determine if more stops would be added.


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to enter into a contract with Infinity Engineering Consultants, LLC for the Professional A&E On-Call Services – Small Business – ADA Modification – 6 St. Charles Streetcar Stops.  Resolution 18-035 was adopted unanimously.  
OPERATIONS COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT
Chairwoman Wegner reported that at the last board meeting Mr. Alan Drake asked about an elderly or senior pass option. The current senior one-way ticket is forty cents at the fare box. A senior pass is something we can consider as we review fare and pass options.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that Ms. Valerie Jefferson brought forth a concern about having to chock wheels when leaving the vehicle because that time takes away from the time the driver has to take a rest break and maintain the schedule. Our run blocks were created using industry best practices and comply with an industry standard of ten percent of the round-trip time as layover. For example, if a route has a two-hour round-trip time it will be given an average of twelve minutes of rest time, which is usually split between each end of the route. The planning and operations teams will continue to monitor running time for opportunities for improvement. 

Mr. James Guilbeau asked if we would consider continuing the City Park and the Canal/Cemeteries streetcars onto the Riverfront line during the Four Seasons project construction period so riders wouldn’t have to get off at Harrah’s and walk over to the Canal Station for the Riverfront line. The operations, planning and finance teams are assessing the impact of the entire Four Seasons project closures (Poydras and Julia Stations) to our revenue hours and operating costs. We will review this request as one of the options on the table during this construction period.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that the RTA had a successful Jazz Fest with our offboard fare collection at Esplanade and Grand Route St. John and City Park and the Museum. The operations team staffed bus and streetcar replicas selling one-way tickets during the evenings of each festival day and our drivers, supervisors and support staff did a wonderful job ensuring people boarded safely and things ran smoothly. Our Customer Care team worked hard over both weekends answering questions and providing directions to callers. We received many compliments about the service during the festival. Those include “you were on point with buses after Jazz Fest” from Jen and “I have to give compliments to the fine drivers of New Orleans RTA bus route 91. They’ve been punctual, helpful, and friendly on my rides both Fest weekends” from Erica. Thank you to everyone for a job well done! 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that staff is currently working with local businesses and property owners to finalize the details of placing Ticket Vending Machines at Canal and Carondelet. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that staff is also working with city agencies in preparation for the upcoming hurricane season. The RTA will work closely with city agencies to ensure clear and consistent communication and collaboration. Staff will be participating in the third annual NOLA Readiness Ride on Friday, June 1st. This event, hosted by Evacuteer.org, is a bus stop outreach campaign where volunteers will be out at Evacuspots and other select RTA bus stops to speak with riders about hurricane preparedness and New Orleans’ public evacuation option, City-Assisted Evacuation, to ensure that our residents have a plan if there is a mandatory evacuation.

COOPERATIVE ENDEAVOR AGREEMENT (CEA):
CITY OF KENNER – EMERGENCY EVACUATION PLAN

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize staff to enter into a CEA with the City of Kenner – Emergency Evacuation Plan.  Resolution 18-036 was approved unanimously.

VARIOUS INSURANCE COVERAGES

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to award contracts for Various Insurance Coverages.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Deslie Isidore stated that this item needs to be done by May.

Commissioner Herrera stated that he was not familiar with some of the companies and he asked for the ratings on the insurance companies and the schedules of the taxes, charges and fees.


Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to authorize the Board to award contracts for Various Insurance Coverages.  Resolution No. 18-037 was adopted with 6 yeas and 1 abstention. 

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

Wanda Davis stated that the RTA does not have enough bus service in the City, of New Orleans.

Wanda Davis stated that when there are special events in the City, the regular bus riders have to deal with the overcrowded buses.

Wanda Davis stated that the current bus service was the worst service she has experienced. 


Commissioner Roth asked Wanda Davis to pass out flyers at the bus stops to get the riders involved with the RTA’s request for bus grants.


In response to Commissioner Waiters, Wanda Davis stated that the headways on the buses are too far apart because if you miss a bus you have to wait a very long time for the next bus; she said on time performance is not good at all.


James Guilbeau stated that the he was riding the St. Charles Streetcar and the right hand exit doors are push to open and it is difficult to get out the streetcar when you have packages in your hand whereas the red streetcars back doors are controlled by the operator and are easier to get out of and the St. Charles Streetcar doors should be modified to make it easier for the passengers to get out of the St. Charles Streetcars.

Commissioner Roth asked James Guilbeau to assist with the community effort in supporting the RTA for its bus grants.

Joy Davis stated that the passengers that use fixed route wait too long for a bus and before all buses leave the station the ramps on the buses should be tested.


Joy Davis stated that all the operators on Paratransit should be retrained because when the operators are pulling off the passengers are falling to the front and to the back and the operators have bad attitudes and Paratransit should have a pass for the riders of Paratransit.


Commissioner Roth asked Gerard Guter and Steven Neal to meet with Ms. Davis and also she asked Ms. Davis to help with the community supporting the RTA for bus grants.


Joy Davis stated that the City of New Orleans needed more curb cuts for the disabled.

Joseph Prier stated that there is no police presence on the buses at night and in the daytime the police are not visible enough on the buses.


In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine reported that the RTA only has four Transit Police Officers on staff and he has been working with the Police Chief to get more officers on staff.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine stated that the agreement with the City states that the RTA should have 9 officers on staff.


Brenda Holmes stated that on Friday, May 18, 2018, she was waiting at Canal and Basin for a streetcar and there was one at the end of Canal at it did not arrive at the stop until 2:20 p.m. and staff needed to look at the scheduling of streetcars.

Brenda Holmes stated that on that same day it rained and there is no shelter at that location so the passengers went to the Joy Theater to get out of the rain and there is a shelter on Common Street and Elks Place for the Rampart Street Streetcar that’s hardly being used so the RTA needed to put a shelter on Cleveland Street and Elks Place and she would contact the Mayor’s office to get assistance with that bus shelter.


Commissioner Roth ask Ms. Holmes to assist in passing out flyers to get the community involved in requests for bus grants.


In response to Chairman Daniels, Justin Augustine stated that the City Council passed the necessary resolution for the RTA to proceed with the Bus Shelters and the RTA has a location map where shelters can be placed around the City and staff has allocated the money for the shelters and the RTA has petitioned the City of Kenner to use grant money that they were not using to put toward the shelters.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine stated that the Board approved three basic shelter designs and the shelter on Elks Place was put there by a business owner, not the RTA.

Kevin (inaudible) stated that he lives in Bywater and has a Coffee Shop at the St. Roch Market and he rides the 88 Bus Route.


Kevin (inaudible) stated that he will support the extension of the Rampart Street Streetcar Line and stated that the locals use the streetcars and he was willing to help the RTA in any way possible.


Deslie Isidore stated on behalf of Joy Davis, that parking enforcement should be done at all bus stops; if a car is parked at a bus stop, she has to go into the street to board the bus.


In response to Commissioner Wegner, Deslie Isidore stated that the Board was getting a new sound system.


Alan Johnson, President of the Faubourg Marigny Improvement Association, stated that his community originally thought that the Rampart Street Streetcar Line was built for short term renters and it was not affecting the local citizens but extending the streetcar to Poland would be better and service more people.


Alan Johnson stated that the Rampart Street Streetcar Line should not shut down at 11:00 p.m.; it should stay on the line to service the hospitality industry.


Alan Drake stated that he uses Route 88 and the RTA needed to look at extending the streetcars.

Alan Drake stated they should be extended down St. Claude Avenue making a Loop around Marigny with a connector to the CBD Loop. 


Alan Drake stated that 50% of the riders use the streetcars and the RTA has extended the bus service by 70% and streetcars by 10% and streetcars are always over crowded.


Alan Drake stated that the farebox recovery was higher on the streetcars than the buses.


Rhonda Findles stated that she was here today to support the extension of the streetcars from Elysian Fields to Poland Avenue to the Ninth Ward to feeder bus lines.

Rhonda Findles stated that she owns retail stores in the City of New Orleans and she didn’t understand the transit system and there was one person that could not get back and forth to work due to the bus schedules and she knows that the RTA needs money to better serve the community of New Orleans. 


Rhonda Findles stated that she was here to help the RTA in any way possible.

Valerie Jefferson congratulated Commissioner Daniels as the new Chairman.

Commissioner Herrera stated that Rhonda Findles needed to meeting with Candice Marti.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of May 22, 2018 at 12:23 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 18-046 was approved unanimously.
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